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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
 
MR MULCAHY 
Many of you may be aware 
that Mr Mulcahy has not been 
at school this week and will 
also be away next week.  We 
all wish Mr Mulcahy a speedy 
recovery and look forward to 
him returning to us as soon as 
possible. 
 
 
PARENT INFORMATION EVENINGS 
Thank you to all those parents who attended the 
Parent Information meetings on Monday 6 
February.  It was wonderful to see so many of 
you there.  For those parents who were unable 
to attend to receive information first hand from 
the classroom teachers, please ensure that you 
obtain a copy of the notes provided.  If you 
would like more detailed information, you may 
choose to make an appointment to speak with 
your child’s teacher. 
 
 
PAYMENTS TO THE SCHOOL 
Although information regarding payments to 
school has been broadcast, please be aware 
that all payments which need to be made to the 
school may now be done using the Qkr app.  
Further information on using the Qkr app is 
attached to this newsletter. 
 
By now you will have received an email from Jai 
Shadbolt about how to get access to this very 
important tool.  If you haven’t, or don’t have 
email facility, please either see your class 
teacher or drop into the office and we can 
arrange to get you the details you need.  A big 
thank you to all the families who have signed up 
to our Qkr app.  We now have over 110 families 
connected.  Please feel free to encourage your 
friends to download this great payment and 
permissions tool.  Donôt be left outééjoin 
now! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
STUDENT LEADERS 
Elections for prefects and faction captains have 
concluded and nominations for other positions have 
been considered and appointments made.  I 
congratulate all the successful students and thank 
all the others who put so much effort into their 
presentations.  These students may have a title, 
but we expect all of our senior students to act in 
leadership roles across our school at all times. 
 
 
ON ENTRY TESTING 
All students in Pre-Primary are currently being 
individually tested in the areas of Literacy and 
Numeracy by their classroom teachers.  This 
testing is a mandatory requirement of the 
Department of Education.  At Greenwood Primary 
School we also use other modules to test our Years 
1 and 2 students in the area of Mathematics.  This 
testing provides valuable information about our 
students to both their parents and teachers. 
 
 
CARDS AND SPECIAL TOYS 
Special toys and collectable cards are often prized 
possessions for children.  If they are brought to 
school there is a chance that they may be lost or 
damaged.  Therefore, we ask that children do not 
bring these items to school. 
 
 
SWIMMING 
Our students will have a number of opportunities to 
participate in swimming activities this term.  
Information about the Fun Swimming Carnival has 
already been sent out and it has been fantastic to 
see the early responses to this.  Please be aware 
that our In-Term Swimming lessons are due to 
occur in Weeks 7 and 8.  More information about 
this will be forthcoming. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NEWSLETTER No. 2 
Thursday, 16 February 2017 

Dates to Remember 
February 
17 Assembly ï TA10 
27 Parliament House Yr 6 Excursion 
March 
1 School Board Meeting 7.00pm 

3 Assembly ï TA9 
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LOOSE PARTS PLAY 
The Loose Parts Play initiative has had a very 
positive start.  It has been delightful to see 
children playing cooperatively, imaginatively and 
collaboratively with others whilst making creative 
use of the equipment provided.  Well done to 
everyone! 
 
 
Maureen Perry 

Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
UNIFORMS 

Please contact our supplier directly, Tudor 
School Uniforms can be contacted by phone 
on 9408 2666 or by visiting their website via 
the link below. 
 

http://www.tudorschooluniforms.com.au/register-
greenwood-primary-school 
 

The school does have a small supply of school 
hats available from the office for $8.00 per hat.  
These hats are meant for the emergency 
situation of a lost hat.  If you are purchasing a 
second hat or new uniform go through Tudor 
Uniforms.  All hats should be named inside 
with a white (or light colour) marker pen.  
Please, don’t just label the tag as these often 
tear off. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MATHS TIP  
Check out Dr Paul Swan’s website 
for free games you can play with your children at 
home.  There are free games to download and 
print, as well as short videos demonstrating card 
games.  One particular favourite is 
“Snap one More.” 
http://www.drpaulswan.com.au/ 

 
 
 

 
 
CHAPLAINôS CORNER 
 
Welcome back to another year.  I hope that the 
school year for you and your family has started off 
well and everyone is feeling settled. 
Once again, I have the wonderful privilege of 
working at Greenwood Primary School for 2 days a 
week and I am feeling so grateful to be a part of 
this amazing school. 
 
If you are new to the school, the role of the 
Chaplain is about working with students, teachers 
and parents to assist in meeting the needs that 
appear in their daily lives.  This is demonstrated by 
being available at all times to listen when a child or 
adult need to talk, providing pastoral care 
(encouragement and support) and running life skill 
programs.  As well as visiting classrooms, helping 
out on class excursions and school events and 
building partnerships with the community. 
 
If you have any concerns or need some support for 
your child/children or even yourself, please don’t 
hesitate to give me a call or visit me in the school’s 
office.  I work every Thursday and 
Friday and my door is always open 
for a cup of tea (or coffee if you 
prefer) and a chat. 

 
 

Kelly Collins  
YouthCARE School Chaplain 
Greenwood Primary School  
Thursday & Friday 
9243 1143 

 
 
 
 
IMMUNISATION UPDATES 
We need to ensure that we 
have up to date immunisation 
records for all children in 
Kindergarten and Pre Primary.  
Please ensure that these 
records have been provided to the office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.tudorschooluniforms.com.au/register-greenwood-primary-school
http://www.tudorschooluniforms.com.au/register-greenwood-primary-school
http://www.drpaulswan.com.au/
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AFTER SCHOOL TRAFFIC ISSUES 
You can expect Rangers to be around our 
school. I remind parents that parking on the 
verge on Merivale Way is actually illegal.  
Please use the Ranleigh Way Kiss and Drive 
facility as much as possible.  A similar function 
can be achieved using the Merivale Way car 
park loop if parents cooperate with each other.  
The lawn outside the office is not a car park.  
This is a recipe for an accident to occur. Think 
about using Penistone Reserve car park, 
Chandros Way, Garfield Way etc and taking a 
walk to school.  This is great exercise and 
relieves congestion. Please also ensure that 
you are respectful with any discussions that you 
may have with home owners. 

 
 
 

REDUCE TENSION IN GETTING TO 
SCHOOL 
 
Most children love coming to school and 
are organised and keen to get to school on 
time.  You can facilitate this happening by 
following the tips below. 
 
 
1. Establish routines for bedtime and 
mealtime. Talk to your child about the benefits 
of their sleep and school routines in terms of 
not becoming over tired or overwhelmed by 
school work and activities, and help them stick 
to these routines. 

 

2. Keep the TV off in the morning to 
prevent distractions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The Greenwood Netball Club 
Winter 2017 on-line registrations 
are now open for all ages and 
close on Friday 24 February.  Our 
ά¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ ϧ tŀȅƳŜƴǘ 5ŀȅέ ƛǎ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ н aŀǊŎƘ ŦǊƻƳ 
3.15pm ς 4.30pm, at Greenwood Primary School. 
 
Previous players should have received our Welcome 
Newsletter, which includes the registration link.   
For all new registrations please contact Rachael: 
GreenwoodNetballRegistrations@outlook.com  
For other general enquiries please email Ros: 
GreenwoodNetballEnquiries@outlook.com  
Greenwood Netball Club is a Kidsport Approved Club, for 
all Kidsport enquiries please contact Jude: 
davojude@gmail.com . 
 

 
 
 
DUNCRAIG LIBRARY CLOSURE ï SCHEDULED 
BUILDING WORKS 
Monday 6 February to Saturday 18 March 
Duncraig Library is having scheduled work 
completed on the public toilets and the front 
counter area. To progress these works the library, 
including the after-hours returns chute, will be 
closed for six weeks. Whitford, Woodvale and 
Joondalup Libraries will be operating as usual. 
 
Duncraig Library will reopen on Monday 20 March. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TENNIS COACHING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tennis coaching commences Wednesday 1 
February 2017,  
4-8 year olds 

Friday 3 February 2017, 
9-11 year olds 

Enrolment forms are available from the 
office. 

Enquiries to Alan Gooch on 0412 298 052 

mailto:GreenwoodNetballRegistrations@outlook.com
mailto:GreenwoodNetballEnquiries@outlook.com
mailto:davojude@gmail.com
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2017 GPS 

SENIOR 

STUDENT 

LEADERS 
 

Head Boy: Domenic Welch 

Head Girl: Isla Barrs 

Prefect: Matthew Malone 

Prefect: Ava Frankel 

Faction Captains: Max Thomson, Natalie Moore, Jordyn Tippins, Sally Bennie, 

Kye Harman, Peter Ranford, Eden Short and Tegan Headley 

Senior Assistants: 

Choir Leaders 

I-Pad Assistants 

Computer Assistants 

Values Assistants 

Banking Assistants  

Play Leaders 

Library Assistants  

PA Assistants 

 

 


